
Dear St. Mary’s Catholic Schools Families, Alumni, Benefactors and Friends: 

 

 

If our timing works you should be receiving this winter newsletter if not before at least during the Christmas 
Season. I’d like to take the opportunity on behalf of all the St. Mary’s and St. Patrick’s students, faculty, staff and 
administration to wish all of you a very Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year! I find it incredible that we are 
already in the end days of 2016 and that the New Year is so rapidly approaching. I guess time flies when we’re 
having fun! 

 

As you are all aware without the dedicated support in so many ways by our current school families, parishioners, 
alumni, benefactors and friends it would be impossible to continue operating St. Mary’s Catholic Schools of 
O’Neill, and providing a quality Catholic Education to our students. As a school President I am always of course 
hoping to increase enrollment and to find ways to add certified instructional staff and additional academic 
programs to our curriculum. An increase in enrollment would be of benefit as it would decrease our cost per pupil 
for instruction. It would also ultimately benefit all of our extra-curricular activities and programs. The best source 
of marketing is always our current school families and our alumni. So if you know of someone who should be 
considering sending their child or children to St. Mary’s open up the conversation with them, and encourage them 
to come and see me or Mr. Havranek. Tuition should never be an obstacle for a family to become a part of the 
Cardinal Family. 

 

We recently received a very generous gift from the late Mr. Richard Jacoby in excess of $400,000 for the St. 
Mary’s School Foundation. Mr. Jacoby was a native of Spencer, NE and while he himself had no connection to St. 
Mary’s Catholic Schools he believed strongly in our mission, we are grateful to him and all who support the work 
and mission of both the parish and the schools with financial gifts and remembering us in their estate planning. 
There are a few more bequests waiting in the wings but we haven’t had dollar amounts attached to them as of 
this writing once we receive them we will publish them in the newsletter. Every gift large or small makes a 
difference. 

 

A few weeks ago at a home basketball game I arrived a little later than planned and all my favorite “bleacher” 
spots were filled. (That’s a good thing!) So I sat on the stage for the varsity games. It gives a whole new 
perspective, not only of the game but of one of the “good things” that happens at St. Mary’s. A group of our 
elementary boys and girls were seated not too far from me. They cheered their hearts out during the Cardinal 
Girls and Boys games. What gave me pause to reflect a bit after the game was the fact that these students from 
the elementary side of school not only know who the players are, but they are genuinely supportive of their older 
peers. 

 

“C’mon Josh you can do it!”  “Ah nuts, you’ll get the next one Hattie!” “Way to go Zach! Nice shot!” Let’s go 
Breanna, you got this!” and on and on. At first it seemed like there might have been a little “hero” worship going 
(and I’m sure there was this kids look up to the High School students).  Upon, further reflection however, I 
realized that its far more than hero worship. Our students, and I hope our families, faculty, staff and 
administration feel an interconnectedness unlike so many other places in the country. Our lives are so intertwined 
that there is a sense of family. If one member of the family is successful, it is our success. If one member of the 
family is hurting, we all hurt. We share the victories and the losses. We rejoice in the wins, and we walk shoulder 
to shoulder through the struggles and challenges. We are indeed a very large family. Thank you for allowing me to 
continue to be a part of it! 

 

Ad Multos Annos! 
 
 
Fr. Bernard Starman, President 



 

 

January 29-February 3     Catholic Schools Week  

March 18       St. Patricks’ Day City Wide Celebration  

March 31—April 2     Alumni Basketball/Volleyball  

     Tournaments with OHS 

April 28      $10,000 Raffle/Casino Night 

May 14      Graduation  

June 23-24     Alumni Weekend 

St. Mary’s Catholic Schools  

Development Office 

310 E. Adams 

O’Neill NE 68763 

402-336-1602 

 

President 
Father Bernard Starman 
 
Principal 
Mr. Cody Havranek 
 
Guidance Counselor 
Mrs. Paula Atkeson, ‘84 
 
Athletic Director 
Mr. Tony Allen 
 
Development Director 
Mrs. Jennifer Wallwey 
 
Mission Statement 
St. Mary’s Catholic School is 
committed to forming 
students in the image and 
likeness of Jesus Christ, 
through the hands of Mary, 
fostering the formation of the 
whole person, body, mind and 
soul. 

  

Uniting learning with Faith in 
God, and our Faith in God with 
daily life, we joyfully proclaim, 
“May My Soul Magnify the 
Lord!” 
 
Change of Address 
To notify us of address changes 
or personal updates, please fill 
out the on-line form at 
www.stpatoneill.org under the 
Alumni Tab  or call the Parish 
Office at 402-336-1602.   
 
Websites 

www.stpatoneill.org 

www.stmarysoneill.org  

          

St. Mary’s Playground 

 O’Neill Rotary Club 

 In memory of Beth Tielke 

 St. Mary’s Home & School Association 

 Women’s Auxiliary O’Neill Fraternal Order 

of Eagles 

 Dave & Barb Wetzel 
 

12 x 12 Program 

 Chad ‘86 & Jane Reynoldson 

 Kris (Schneider) ’88 & John Harvey 

 Greg ’88 & Karla Herley 

 Leigh Mueller 

 ’88 RF & Tammi Buche 

 ‘89 Kim (Gokie) Schroll 

 

St. Patrick’s Foundation 

 In memory of John Krupski 

 In memory of Lionel Babl 

 In memory of Helen Peters 

 

St. Patrick’s Development 

 In memory of Mrs. Mildred Sudbeck 

 In memory of ‘55 Cece Carr 

 Ron & Barbara Mejstrik 

 Jack & ’57 Connie (Bazelman) Hollenbeck 

 Mauri & Anita Koenig 

 In memory of ‘48 Alice (Biglin) Earley 

 In memory of ‘51 Marde (Birmingham) 

Riley 

 In memory of Lionel Babl 

 Cherri Schmidt (wife of the late Jerry 

Schmidt ‘56) 

 ‘67 Jim & ‘67 Pat (McKay) Gokie 

 Dr. Pete & Lisa Lueninghoener 

 In memory of Mick Gallagher 

 In memory of Pat Gallagher 

 In memory of Duane & Dorothy Gray 

 Joan Turner 

 Toby Kloppenborg 
 

 

 

St. Mary’s Foundation  

 In memory of John Krupski 

 In memory of ‘42 Hazel (Chicki) Iler 

Kubitschek 

 In memory of Cheryle Havranek 

 In memory of ‘48 Alice (Biglin) Earley 

 In memory of ‘37 Marie (Stewart) Herley 

 Richard Jacoby Trust 
 

St. Mary’s Football Uniforms for 2017 

 In memory of ‘48 Alice (Biglin) Earley 

 ‘67 Jim & ‘67 Pat (McKay) Gokie 

 ‘74 Mike & ‘73 Liz (Dufek) Givens 

 Dr. Matthew & Erika Winkelbauer 

 ‘69 Lauren Schaaf Scholarship Fund 

 ‘62 Pat (McKenzie) Drueke 

 Tyler Cole 

 Anonymous 
 

St. Mary’s Development 

 Ed & Hedy Winkelbauer 

 In memory of Janet Garvin & ‘41 Leone 

Leibert 

 ‘72 Kevin & Patty Mahony 

 Bill & Judy Bauer 

 Kelly & JoLynn Cameron 

 St. Peter de Alcantara 

 Ron & Barbara Mejstrik 

 Jan Chvala (wife of late Gary Chvala) 

 Ron & Jeanne Crumly 

 In memory of Duane & Dorothy Gray 

 In memory of ‘59 Lambert Belina, ‘59 Ron 

Clark, & ‘59 Renae (Hoffman) McKenny 

 John & Marsha Thomassen 

 In memory of ‘48 Alice (Biglin) Earley 

 ‘74 Randy Ramold 

 In memory of ‘51 Marde (Birmingham) 

Riley 

 Tyler Cole 

 Don & Mary Duffy 

 Knights of Columbus, Council 701 

 In memory of Leo Laible 

 



David & Barbara Wetzel  

‘37 Ann (Pribil) Knower 

Reimans Body Shop      

‘76 Hugh & Mardell Shoemaker 

‘45 Edward Campbell  

‘84 Mark & Roni Wanser    

Mike & Deb Kelly     

‘70 Clint & Colleen (Clark) Zastrow 

‘67 Bruce & Peggy Spittler  

‘59 Mary O’Brien   

Don & Mary Duffy      

In Memory of ‘04 Jesse Robert Peetz  

Keith & Carole Willis 

Larry & ‘70 Deb (McLain) Nelson 

‘76 Gene & ‘76 Ellen (Walnofer) Chohon 

Tyler & Jessica Cole & family  

‘72 Pat & ‘74 Cindy (Novak) Cole & family 

Lee & ‘65 Vera (Thomson) Pietramale  

Josh & Lisa Mlnarik   

‘62 Michael & Yvonne Kamphaus  

‘74 Tom & Carmen McKenny  

Wendell & Sharon Spencer  

Bob & ‘87 Julie (Langan) Regan 

Dennis & Mary Baumert  

Andrew & Brandi Fehringer  

Ryan & ‘97 Stacey (Mahony) Jackson 

Cory & ‘89 Kassie (Wanser) Ebbers 

North Central Automation  

‘73 Michael & Mary Olberding 

‘67 Dale & Glenda Mudloff  

‘74 Mike & ‘73 Liz (Dufek) Givens     

‘58 Edward "Ned" & Jill Mullen 

Charlie & Coni Dowd-Molvig  

Reiser Insurance Group  

Stanley & ‘55 Ellen (Corkle) Viens    

Dr. Matthew & Erika Winkelbauer 

Pat & Laura Reynoldson 

Lorence & ‘56 Bertha (Connot) Forst 

‘54 Harold & Lea Weier 

Dr. Wayne Scheidemann   

Brady Wakefield Memorial 

‘55 Jerry & Viona Cuddy 

Kris & ‘06 Anne (Kersenbrock) Koelzer   

Wakefield Insurance Agency  

David & ‘90 Melissa (Conway) Drevecky 

‘99 Eric & ‘08 Leah (Reiman) Chohon 

‘87 Darin & ‘79 Linda (Ziska) Schneider  

Phil & Natalie Butterfield 

‘02 Joe & Pam Pongratz   

Teresa Simons   

‘46 Marie Ramold 

‘80 David & Dorothy Tomjack  

John & Kathy Vandersnick 

‘85 Bill & Jessica Eby  

‘78 Dewey & ‘87 Sue (Schneider) Pongratz    

Duane Pongratz Family 

Studio B Photography  

Ryan & ‘93 Ann (Boyle) Crumly  

Wanda Kallhoff    

Knights of Columbus Council 701 

‘86 Ronald Ramold 

Doris Filips   

Ann Schneider     

‘62 Richard & ‘65 Ann (Fenton) Pongratz 

‘95 David & Teresa Pongratz  

Cathy Connot   

‘62 Patricia (McKenzie) Drueke  

‘63 Owen & Charlene Donohoe   

Eric & Karie Semin   

‘86 Amy Conway 

Michael & Abby Birkel     

‘65 Richard & Pamela Larsen  

Keith & ‘74 Rojene (Olberding) Welding‘77 

Kurt & Geralyn Fox  

Richard & ‘62 Mary (Jansen) Mlnarik     

‘73 Craig & ‘74 Kate (Mattern) Derickson  

Taylor Shepard    

‘96 Ryan & Traci Berg  

Steve & Cindy Flaherty     

Michael & ‘45 Patricia (O’Donnell) Wadden 

Bob & Nancy Berg   

Toby Kloppenborg  

Randy & Brenda Hupp     

Dr. Brad & Georgia Blumenstock 

‘67 Jim & ‘67 Pat (McKay) Gokie  

Gary & Julie Pistulka  

‘51 Lorraine (Simonson) Becker 

‘60 Fred & Elaine Snowardt 

‘78 Kent & Mary Stormberg   

‘84 Gary Schaaf   

MC & ‘79 DJ (Deb Scheinost) Svoboda 

William & ‘72 Margaret (Schmidt) Cotton 

‘78 Nick & Karen Ramold Family   

James & Carol Sibbel  

‘78 Steve, Connie, ‘06 Ashtin, ‘09 Tony & 

               ‘15 Adam Soukup 

Catholic Daughters, St. Michael’s Crt #697   

Anonymous   

 

 

Due to our many generous donors, we have fantastic new 

bleachers in our High School gym! The new bleachers 

have handicapped accessible space & a permanent scorers 

table. The volleyball standards and posts were replaced, 

and an exhaust fan was added to the gym. A huge thank 

you to those who stepped up to help tear out bleachers as 

well!  With our gratitude, we thank the following for their 

gifts to install new bleachers.  



Fall of 2016 brought quite a sports season to our Cardinals teams!   From a Volleyball team that went 27-6 all the 

way to State Volleyball, and a Football team that went 8-2 to State Football playoffs, we were so proud to see 

our athletes shine all over the place!   

The Cardinal Football Team ended their 8-2 record-

breaking season in the 2nd state playoff game against 

Blue Hill. The team had a fantastic season that 

included Coach Allen’s 100th win and some incredible 

games and game 

moments.  Way to 

go Cardinals! 

The Lady Cardinal Volleyball Team ended their season 

in the first round of the state tournament in a hard- 

fought, five set battle against the Wynot Blue Devils. 

The Cardinals swept the Blue Devils in three sets in the 

district finals just the week before, sending the Lady 

Cardinals to their 5th straight state tournament 

appearance. Congratulations on an outstanding season, 

Lady Cardinals and coaches! We are so proud of you!! 

To God be the glory! 



Our “Seeing the Present, Building the Future” campaign 
is in its 3rd year. We thank all of you who have given so 
generously AND consistently.  We are very pleased to be 
wrapping up 2 of the 3 major projects.  

 

Church Windows: The sacristy windows & adoration 
chapel windows are still left to be done, as well as 
reinforcing the Rose Window. All of the other windows 
are completed and look beautiful.   
  

St. Patrick’s Rectory: For the most part, the rectory is 
complete. The landscaping, sidewalks, and final punch 
list are yet to be completed.  We look forward to 
hosting an Open House once we finally get all these 
pieces put together.  

  

School Heating System: We have unfortunately not 
moved forward with this project just yet.  The current 
boiler system seems to be working fairly well, due to 
some recent work, but we still intend to move forward 
with this project for the needed upgrades for long-
term.  We will keep you posted! 

It is tough to believe that we are already 
celebrating the Christmas season, but here we are! 
The fall semester of 2016 has gone very quickly. 
Here are a few highlights from the semester. 

 The Senior class of 2017 has recorded the 
highest ever ACT average score of a graduating 
class on record. The class of 2017 had a composite 
average ACT score of 26.1 and an ACT super score 
average of 26.8. To put this in perspective, the 
Nebraska state average is around 21. 

 40 iPads have been purchased for student use, 
as a memorial for ’04 SMH graduate, Jesse Peetz. 
We thank the Peetz family for their generosity in 
helping us to enhance our technology. The iPads 
are currently in the teacher’s hands as they learn 
how to integrate them into their classes. When we 
return from Christmas break the iPads will be 
placed into a cart that teachers can check out and 
use in their classrooms. 

 The volleyball team made their 5th consecutive 
state tournament appearance. They lost in the first 
round of the D-2 State Volleyball Tournament to a 
tough Wynot team in 5 sets. The football team 
made it to the 2nd round of D-2 State Football 
Playoffs. The team had only one loss during regular 
season and played a tough game against Blue Hill, 
but unfortunately, did not come out on top. We 
will be graduating several Seniors that have been 
great leaders on these teams through their years at 
St. Mary’s that will be missed. 

 The Winter sports season is off and running.  
The Basketball and Wrestling teams have both seen 
success in the early stages of the season. 

 We are in the final stages of preparing for our 
AdvancED accreditation review to be held in 
January. Many people have put many hours into 
this review that is required for Nebraska school 
accreditation. 
 

I would like to thank you for your continued 
support of the mission of St. Mary’s Schools.  Have 
a wonderful Christmas season and a Happy New 
Year! 
 
Mr. Cody Havranek 
PK-12 Principal 

The cheerleading program is back in swing at St. 

Mary’s this school year, thanks to sponsors ‘84 

Denise (Dempsey) Pribil & Julie Pistulka!      

Cheerleaders this year are Betsy Crumly, Presley                         

                                                  Pribil, & Karissa   

                                                  Nichols, & mascot  

                                        Vera Butterfield. 

St. Mary’s Dance Team: Hailey Eiler, Breanna Bauer, 

Karissa Nichols, Betsy Crumly, Claire Everitt, Abby 

Everitt, Presley Pribil 



‘37 Marie (Stewart) Herley passed away at the age of 96 on July 29, 2016.  Marie enjoyed many 

hobbies, including fishing, gardening, making her own cards on the computer, and playing gin and 

pitch. She was a member of St. Patrick’s Catholic Church, St. Patrick’s Altar Society and the 

Legion of Mary. She is survived by her two children, Wayne Herley of O’Neill, NE, and Ronald 

Herley and wife Kathryn of Seward, NE; six grandchildren, Tricia Meduna and husband Bob, ‘88 

Greg Herley and wife Karla, Scott Herley and wife Jackie, ‘90 Sara Sims and husband Joe, Brock Herley and wife 

Jody, Jody Helms and husband Mitch; and 15 Great Grandchildren. 

‘42 Hazel “Chicki” Ihler Kubitschek, died September 25, 2015 in Mesa, Arizona.  A memorial graveside service 

and celebration was held in O’Neill on June 30, 2016.  Chicki is survived by her three children ‘65 Ellen Braesch of 

Omaha, ‘67 Bill Artus of Anchorage, AK and ‘68 Nancy (John) Burch of Omaha; six grandchildren; four great-

grandchildren; three sisters ‘47 Lou Axtell of Newton, Iowa, ‘49 Dottie Whiteside of Las Vegas, NV and Glee 

(Keith) Thomas of Chandler, AZ; and several nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death by her husband ‘42 

Dr. Paul Kubitschek; one son ‘70 Charles Artus; and two sisters ‘40 Mary Jane Griffon and ‘45 Leah Brehm.  

Lionel Babl, died August 21, 2016 in O’Neill, Nebraska, at the age of 89. Lionel was a WWII veteran, a devout and 

lifelong member of St. Patrick’s Catholic Church, and wonderful Dad, Father-in-Law and Grandpa to 28 grandkids 

and 31 great grandkids. Lionel is survived by children ‘67 Cathy Grutsch, ‘66 George Grutsch (‘68 Dianne 

Zakrzewski Grutsch), ‘69 Bernard Grutsch (‘69 Marilyn Zakrzewski Grtusch), ‘73 Bill Grutsch (Kathy), ‘75 Rae 

McMahon (Mike), ‘75 Ruth Hornback (Alan), Joe Grutsch (Sharon), Tony Grutsch (Ilene) and Tim Grutsch (Marcy), 

his sister ‘64 Luann Gorgen (Dean), ‘57 brother Arnie, sister-in-laws, Sharon Babl and Geraldine Babl and his many 

grandchildren, great grandchildren and many nieces and nephews.  He was preceded in death by his wife, Helen, 

son ‘65 Jim Grutsch, & brothers Elwin and Johnny Babl.  

Benedict Schmit died on November 17, 2016.   He is survived by his children, ‘77 Peggy (Schmit) Bohlmann & ‘79 

Bernard Schmit.  

‘68 Tom Hickey, passed away on November 20, 2016 at Avera St. Anthony’s in O’Neill. Tom was an avid supporter 

of local sports teams and the local St. Patrick’s Day celebration. He is survived by his wife of 42 years, and son 

‘03 Ryan Hickey.  

‘72 Duane Gettert, died November 30, 2016 in Waverly, Nebraska. He was a big man with a big heart who had 

friends from the Midwest to the west coast, from his childhood in O’Neill to his last home at Waverly Care Center. 

Those who knew Duane know that one of the most beautiful sights of all were his blue eyes lighting up when he 

greeted a loved one. Though a brain tumor and injuries kept him wheelchair bound and bedridden the last year of 

his life, his message to his loved ones never wavered. “I love you more than you will ever know.” Duane is 

survived by his wife Arlene, four children Brandon (Beth) Gettert, Tiffiny (Ryan) Nordeen, Christopher (Grace) 

Gettert, and Kash Gettert; two grandchildren Parker and Lily Nordeen; six siblings ‘69 Linda (Ron) Kallhoff, ‘70 

Joan (Brad) Gilbreth, ‘71 Sandra (Graydon) Bates, ‘75 Lawrence (Jill) Gettert, ‘75 Karen (Dave) Shoemaker and 

‘78 Barbara (August) Waterman; numerous nieces, nephews and in-laws.  

Sharron Zakrzewski, wife of ‘59 Tom Zakrzewski, passed on December 14th at her home in O’Neill. She was a 

devoted mother and worked as a dispatcher in the family trucking business for many years.  Sharron also worked 

at the Golden Living Center as a cook, a job which allowed her to spoil the residents with her home cooked 

meals. She is survived by Tom, her husband of 54 years, 7 children, 18 grandchildren, 22 great-grandchildren, and 

1 great-great–grandchild.  

‘90 Kami (Davis) Sholes of Inman, Nebraska, passed away on January 2, 2017. Kami worked as the business 

manager and bookkeeper for Sholes Ranch and Trucking. In addition to her ranch duties, she assisted individuals 

with special needs through Northstar Services. She enjoyed her horses, camping, and supporting the O’Neill High 

and St. Mary’s athletic departments serving as a coach, parent, and super fan, “Mama Sholes.” She adored her 

grandchildren and took every opportunity to spend time with them. She was actively involved in St. Patrick’s 

Catholic Church where she served as a member of the church choir. She is survived by her husband of 24 years, 

Kevin; four children: ‘08 Makala Davis (Dustin Cross), Chase Sholes, ‘12 Chism Sholes, & Chance Sholes; 2 

grandchildren, Jacey and Riker Cross; her parents, ‘66 Bob & ‘66 Ann (Kelly) Davis; one brother Tim Davis and 

wife Nikki; one sister, ‘92 Amy Magnuson and husband Tom; and 2 nieces and 2 nephews.  



Dan Rentschler & ‘12 Tayler Kelly were married at St. Patrick’s Catholic Church in O’Neill, 

on December 30th 2016.   

 

‘12 Tait Sibbel & Erin DeVries were married at St. Patrick’s Catholic Church in O’Neill, on August 6, 2016. They are 

currently living in Overland Park, Kansas.   

 

 

 

‘15 Mackenzie Wecker, has committed to play volleyball starting in 

the fall of 2017 for Midland University in Fremont, NE. Wecker is 

currently attending Northeast Community College in Norfolk and 

playing Volleyball for the Hawks. Wecker plans to continue her 

education in Athletic Training at Midland University.  

 

‘14 Will Hupp, received a $2500 scholarship to continue studying at 

the University of Nebraska at Lincoln from Farm Credit Services of 

America.  Will is one of six UNL students to receive an FCSAmerica 

scholarship for the 2016-17 academic year. Will is a Junior majoring 

in agribusiness. 

 

‘14 Marisa Miles, took part in her white coat ceremony for the 

nursing program with UNMC, from College of Nursing in Kearney. 

This important ceremony signifies the beginning of their health 

careers.   

We want to hear from you!  

Please let us know if you 

have recently gotten 

married, had a child, 

moved, been recognized 

for an accomplishment, or 

have any other fun updates 

for us! Contact Jennifer 

Wallwey, Director of 

Development, with your 

information and photos.  

Mike & ‘95 Lisa (Weber) Brandon, welcomed home Rylen Joseph born on January 31, 2016.  He is 

joined by his siblings, Irick (8), Emry (7) and Kyler (3).  Lisa is a stay-at-home mom and 

homeschools, and her husband Mike works at Gallup.  They live in Bellevue, Nebraska. 

‘05 Sarah (Novak) & Benjamin Hartmann welcomed home Samuel Joseph, born on January 2, 2016, and are living in 

Homer, Alaska.  

‘06 Mitch & Rachel Wecker welcomed home son, Benton Leon, on April 9, 2016.  

‘06 Charles & Shayla Shields welcome home daughter, Brezlyn Kay, on April 18th, 2016.  

‘13 Lucas Schneider & Hope Petite welcomed home daughter, Hazel Marie Petite-Schneider on July 2, 2016.  Hazel is 

the granddaughter of ‘90 Todd & Joy Schneider.  

‘13 Kylie Shoemaker welcomed home baby girl, Cambrie Renee, on July 26th, 2016.  

Dustin & ‘98 Jill (Walters) Zuhlke welcomed home a son, Zack Dustin, on September 24, 2016.  

‘06 Ashtin (Soukup) & David Stribley welcomed home baby boy, Oliver James on October 19, 2016.   

Tony & ‘97 Deann (Boettcher) Venditte welcomed home son, Anthony Bernard, born in Lincoln on October 20, 2016. 

He joins a sister, Edisyn, who is 6 years old.  

‘05 Curt & Sarah Mahony welcomed home son Kaden Michael on October 25, 2016.   

‘07 Mary (Peetz) & Jamie Tomjack welcomed home baby girl, Brynlee Faye, on November 1, 2016.  

‘08 Amber (Baseggio) & Benjamin Mathine welcomed home daughter, Kollins Syliva, on November 7, 2016.  

‘06 Anne (Kersenbrock) & Kris Koezler welcomed home son, John Paul, on November 9, 2016.  



Class of 1998 

Adam Dugan 

Brian Fuchser 

Misty (Butts) Geschke 

Misty Hynes 

Donald Moss 

Justin Timmerman 
 

Class of 1997 

Travis Walnofer 
 

Class of 1993 

Kirk Carr 

Steve Gokie 

Benji Musil 

Chris Shoemaker 

Trent Waldo 
 

Class of 1992 

Tony Butts 

Maureen Hannon 

Cindy Johnson 

Amy Reinke 

Brenda Riley 
 

Class of 1988 

Russ Klinetobe 

Kevin Liewer 

Ann Mueller 

Michaela (Gallagher) Pierce 
 

Class of 1987 

Nuria Carracedo 

Jill Mahony Mikkelson 
 

Class of 1978 

Ruth Krupski 

Class of 1977 

Carmen Carreno 

Steve French 

Patty Stowell Mertz 

Roger Schmit 

Michele Shonka 
 

Class of 1968 

Laurie Scheinost Carr 

Maureen Shoemaker Freiburger 

Michael Gleeson 

Barbara Moore McCain 

Joe Schaaf 
 

Class of 1967  

Jerrold Dusatko 

Robert Larsen 

Rose Templemeyer Vogan 
 

Class of 1957 

Leo Havelka 

Mary Hoffman Meuret 

Carolyn Muff Sudyka 
 

Class of 1947 

Marilyn Roggasch Crisp 

Blye Eckman 

Mary Ellen Zarr Holt 

Regina Mullen Kaup 

Norma Mann 

Harvey McPhee 
 

Class of 1943 

Anna Mae Meyer Brown 

Mary Jolly Spain 

 

We want to stay in touch with all of our alumni, but we 

don’t seem to know where you are all at!  We are still 

working on a place to list our ’lost’ alumni on our website, 

but for now, please look at the list of names below and see 

if we can get these lost folks back to found!  Just call me at 

402-336-1602 with their information or email at 

jennifermwallwey@gmail.com.  

A note from John G. (Jerry) Regan, dated 7-7-16.   My 

mother was Mary N. Donlin Regan.  She graduated 

from St. Mary’s Academy in the year of 1916 (100 

years ago!) and she was the daughter of Thomas & 

Kate Casidy Donlin.  Her father Thomas Donlin lived 

in O’Neill for many years.  He also owned the Fort 

Randall Ranch in Mix County, South Dakota.  There is 

a book “Western Democrat” by Arthur F. Mullen, a 

close friend of the Donlin family,  that tells the story 

of the early pioneers in that part of the country and 

Donlin family of early days. Another book about the 

early pioneers of that part of the country, 

particularly BoneSteel SD, is “Saga of the Missouri 

River Revelle” by Adeline Gnirk.   

Your gifts to St. Mary’s School & St. Mary’s Foundation are very appreciated!  A few specific items that we are 

working on: 

St. Mary’s Scholarship & Grant Fund (for students 2017-2018 year) Need to have these in by May 5 

Playground Fund (we are specifically looking for some matching gift donors!)  

Wrestling Mats    

New partners in our 12x12 program where you set up automatic payments of $12/month for St. Mary’s 

Just a few quick highlights on what has been 

happening at St. Mary’s! 

 Enrollment for the school year is 30 preschoolers, 

100 grade schoolers, and 84 high schoolers, 

including 2 foreign exchange students. This is 3 

more students than last year, bringing our total 

enrollment to 214.  

 Homecoming King & Queen were Joshua Cuddy & 

Taylor Colman. 

 Thanks to a generous gift given in memory of ‘04 

Jesse Peetz, the school was able to purchase 40 

Ipad Airs.   

 St. Mary’s Football team will have new football 

uniforms and helmets next year—thanks to the 

many who contributed to this fund! 

 Coach Tony Allen celebrated his 100th Football 

win.  

 St. Mary’s Grade School welcomed “celebrity” 

readers this year to their classrooms.  Celebrities 

included the priests, upper classmen in the high 

school, and more.   

 St. Patrick’s confirmed 45 students this year in 

October.   

 For the first time, St. Mary’s 5th graders presented 

a “Living Nativity.”  


